February 14, 2020

Dear Rep. Patton and members of the House Judiciary Committee:

Thank you for the opportunity to submit this testimony in opposition to HB 2667.*

This bill would provide for public disclosure of information related to a prosecutor’s
decision not to criminally charge a law enforcement officer who takes someone’s life. However.
the bill limits disclosure in a way that would not effectively serve the public interest. Indeed, the
veracity of information disclosed under this bill would be open to doubt. As a result, the
disclosure would not adequately address a community’s suspicions when a law enforcement
officer takes someone’s life and is not criminally charged.

Basically, HB 2667 requires that outside investigators of an officer-involved death write
and submit a report to a County/District Attorney. Then, if the officer involved in the death is
not criminally charged, the County/District Attorney would prepare a summary of the outside
investigators’ report and disclose the summary publicly, with any necessary redactions.

HB 2667 does not include a requirement that the County/District Attorney’s summary of
the outside investigators’ report be accurate. Thus, the bill has no provision to deter a
County/District Attorney from being subjective, self-serving and erroneous in preparing a
summary to be disclosed. In HB 2667, accuracy is only required of the outside investigators
when they report on an officer-involved death.

Even if HB 2667 were to require that the County/District Attorney accurately summarize
the outside investigators’ report, the public still would have no way to verify its accuracy. The
outside investigators’ report itself would remain closed under HB 2667.

Perhaps the bill could be amended to require disclosure of the outside investigators’
report on an officer-involved death, with any necessary redactions. Then. the same report that
serves as the basis for a decision not to prosecute would, once disclosed, serve as the public’s
basis for assessing that decision.

Such transparency would significantly aid Kansas law enforcement in gaining and
maintaining public trust.

Respectfully,

V Co /6!/{072’-&/

Mike Kautsch

Lex Lumina LLC
PO Box 2303
Lawrence, KS 66044

* Biographical note: [ was on the faculty of the University of Kansas School of Law until retiring last year. Before
then, I taught classes full-time in First Amendment law and related subjects. Now [ only teach occasionally on a
part-time basis. | remain active in assessing proposed legislation that affects open government and expressive
freedom. I do so through a public interest organization | formed, Lex Lumina LLC, and as a volunteer in other
organizations. The opinion I express in this testimony is entirely my own and is not to be taken, in any way, as
representing views or positions of the University of Kansas or the School of Law on any matter.



